

Government House, Canberra.

2nd May, 1952.

Dear Sir,

His Excellency the Governor-General desires me to acknowledge and thank you for your letter of the 12th March.

In compliance with your request, I have pleasure in enclosing herewith an autographed photograph of His Excellency Sir William McKell, together with a short biographical note of his career. I trust that these will meet your requirements.

Yours faithfully,

Personal Secretary to the Governor-General.

Mr. Agustin Basave, Chief Editor, "El Norte", MONTERREY. N.L. MEXICO.